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Our Observations and Viewpoint 

 
The next US President Donald Trump has fired a salvo, in typical style, from his social media account 

that he will levy an additional 10 percent import duty on imports from China and a 25 percent duty 

on goods coming in from Canada and Mexico.  This comes at a time when the metals industry is 

already under pressure due to China’s economy slowing down and the absence of a 'bazooka’ stimulus 

to kick start growth. 

 
Markets already had some premonition of the troubles heading the metals industry’s way after the US 

election results. Copper prices slipped post-elections as worries grew that tariff measures could hurt 

China’s economic growth and in turn lead to lower copper demand. On 11 November, Macquarie trading 

desk note that says a 60 percent tariff on all imports from China could ultimately lead to its GDP 

reducing by 2 percent in 2025. 

 
Of course, Trump will officially take charge in January, and it remains to be seen if he will follow up with 

the promised tariff measures. But history has shown that he is capable of taking harsh measures 

even when global leaders have implored him not to do so. 

 
A recent S&P Global note sheds light that proposed import hikes, will impose a higher cost on the buyers 

of these metals in the US and they, in turn, will be faced with a choice of absorbing it or passing it to 

consumers. One will hurt margins and the other could lead to higher inflation and lower demand. 

Therefore, one expectation is that the user industries will lobby the US government to carve out 

exceptions and the like, so that the net impact may not be much on the industry. Whether the tariffs will 

have more bark than bite is one aspect to observe. 

 
Meanwhile, the Developed Markets marked a gain of 4.47% (MSCI) and in the GCC, MSCI marked 

a fall of 1.18% mainly due to Saudi’s (the biggest one)- which lost its sheen by 3.17% in the 

month. It was outpaced by Oman with a bigger fall of 4% in the month. On the other hand, Kuwait, 

Dubai and Bahrain were the only markets, which ended the month in green. 


